GREAT BASIN COLLEGE DUAL CREDIT POLICY
(3/6/09 DRAFT)

Great Basin College believes that dual credit is a useful and viable opportunity for qualified high school students to start their college careers. Dual credit courses are college-level courses. Students enrolled in these courses will be expected to meet Great Basin College standards. To ensure college-level rigor, the following key points will be observed:

· Courses will be taught by Great Basin College; faculty members will be full-time or adjunct employees of Great Basin College.
· Courses will use the Great Basin College course curriculum, syllabi, and grading system.

· Courses will use the Great Basin College-approved course text(s).

· Dual credit students will be evaluated using the same outcomes assessment as students at Great Basin College.

· Tuition and fees will be established by Great Basin College as a member of the Nevada System of Higher Education and processed through Great Basin College’s financial system.

· Dual credit students are college students, and for the purposes of the dual credit class(es), there will be a strict adherence to Right-to-Know policies and procedures of the Family Educational Right to Privacy Act (FERPA) as defined by regulations binding Great Basin College and all its students.
· Great Basin College complies with FERPA. As such, parents will not have access to student grades, financial records, etc. Information regarding student performance is not available through participating school district websites such as “Power School”.

